
  

 

Harvard’s Neville Named Recipient of New England Football Writers Nason Award 

CAMBRIDGE, Mass. – Harvard University tight end Tyler Neville has been named recipient of the New 
England Football Writers Jerry Nason Award presented to the senior student-athlete who has succeeded in 
football against all odds. The award will be presented at the New England Football Writers Captains and 
Awards Banquet on Thursday, December 7, at the Sheraton Framingham (Mass.) Hotel and Conference 
Center. 

Prior to his arrival at Harvard in 2021, Neville was able to overcome a variety of physical ailments. He was 
born deaf and mute. Each year over his first 12 years he endured a surgery for his ears, nose or throat. As a 
teen, a malady known as Pectus Excavatum, a condition in which the person's breast bone is sunken into 
the chest, presented a challenge. Severe cases of pectus excavatum can eventually interfere with the 
function of the heart and lungs, 

In 2016, Neville began a battle with Hodgkins Lymphoma, a type of cancer that affects the lymphatic 
system, which is part of the body's germ-fighting immune system.  

Despite all his physical ailments, Neville starred in both football and basketball at Lafayette High School in 
Williamsburg, Va. Never losing sight of his goal to play college football, at Harvard Neville has been a three-
year starter, a first-team All-Ivy selection and was a member of the 2022 New England Football Writers All-
New England team. He is a mentor for younger players in the program. 

“Tyler has been a stalwart leader of our football program since arriving in Fall, 2021,” Thomas Stephenson 
Family Head Coach for Harvard Football Tim Murphy says. “The adversity of his life, combined with his 
everyday actions, creates a compelling sense of respect among his teammates and coaches.” 

Neville is the fifth Harvard player to be honored by the NEFC with the Nason Award. The award has been 
presented to Jim Nelson (1960), Paul Guzzi (1964), Bob Flanagan (1966) and Ed Laudawski (1970). The 
award has been presented since 1958. 

Any persons wishing to attend the NEFW Banquet can make reservations on-line at 
https://newenglandfootballwriters.com/captains-%26-awards-banquet. Reservations are non-refundable 
and must be made by Friday, December 1.   
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